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HOMECOMING NOVEMBER 24, 25 IN INDIANA POLIS 

The program for Home coming this yea:r pro­
mises to be an interesting one , so plan now 
to attend. 

The festivitie s will begin on Thanksgiving 
evening with a Square Dance in the East Room 
of the Athenaeum. Max Engle, one of the out­
standing callers in the Midwest will call this 
dance. 

Anyone desiring to eat Thanksgiving Dinner 
at the Athenaeum may do so by making reserva­
tion no later than Monday , November 21. Write 
to us at the College and we will make reserva­
tions for you or write directly to the Club 
Manager, At henaeum Turners, 401 E. Michigan 
Street, Indianapolis, Ind. 

The first session on Friday morning will 
be at 9:30 a .m. at the Indiana University Med­
ical Center Pool and will be a SCUBA (Self­
con~~ined underwater breathing apparatus) 
demonstration plus added attractions. Jack 
Romeiser will be in charge of this session. 

This should be a fine meeting so make ar­
rangements to be there promptly. Those of 
you who stay at the Union Building will find 
this most convenient as the pool is located 
on the ground floor of that Building. 

The second morning session will be a dem­
onstration of Audio Visual aids for the 
Physical Educator and will include the Uher 
Tape Recorder that does everything but think. 
Henry Lohse will be in charge of this session. 

The regular Alumni luncheon will be at the 
Athenaeum and we are happy to announce that 
Harry Grabner will be the main speaker. The 
title of his speech is "Roman Holiday" and he 

will also show the slides he took while he 
was attending the Olympics. Anyone who has 
seen and heard him discuss the Australian 
Olympics will look forward with great pleasure 
to this treat. 

Following the business meeting with Presi­
dent Lou Roth presiding, the Normal College 
students will present their demonstration. 
You will look forward with great pleasure to 
seeing our large student body on the floor, 
reminiscent of old times. 

In the evening there will again be a 
dance in the Athenaeum with Ralph Lillard' s 
Orchestra playing. 

WE SHALL BE GLAD TO SEE YOU. DO COME. 

STAY AT THE STUDENT UNI ON 

. Overnigh~ guests are welcome at the Student 
Union Building at 1300 w. Michigan street. 
The manager has assured us that there should 
be plenty of rooms available at that time 
Rooms have private baths and are air conctltion­
ed. Prices are: Single, $6.00· Twin-for two 
$10.00; Suite, from $9.00. ' ' 

The Union has both a cafeteria and a snack 
bar for good eating at almost arry hour The 
facilities are beautiful and we believ; you 
w?uld enjoy staying there. Make reservation 
with the Manager, Student Union Indiana Uni­
versity Medical Center, 1300 We~t Michigan 
Indianapolis 2, Indiana. ' 
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CONGRATU1ATIONS TO THE PAfillJTS OF: 

Paula Michelle, daughter of Mark and 
Barbara (Gerhold) Schurm.ann, who was born on 
June 8, 1960. 

Brian, son of Roy and Evelyn (Gorr) Broad­
well, who was born in August, 1960. 

Norman Paul, son of Paul and Carolyn 
(Gorman) Cooper, who was born on September 20 
1960. ' 

S~san Kimberley, daughter of Lt. Ralph and 
Margie (Black) Hasch, who was born on Sept 27 
1960. • , 

Yolanda Sue, daughter of Donald and Patty 
(Perry~ Payne, who was born on September 20. 

David John, son of Bud and Sandi (Love) 
Plopper, who was born on October .6, 1960. 

Jack Valentine II, son of Jack and Shirley 
(Obermiller) Wohlstadter, who was born on 
October 13, 1960. 

Donna Doreen, daughter of Hike and Carole 
(Wesp) Crotty, who was born on October 25,1960. 

BEST WISHES TO THE NEWLY WEDS 

Martha Harrison was married to Marvin Pick­
ering on June 4, 1960, in Indianapolis. 

Nancy Hauber was married to C. Edward Straub 
on August 20, 1960, in Louisville, Kentucky. 

John Muto was married to Edna Kopec in 
August 1960 in Buffalo. 

Betty Lou Roth was married to Lawrence 
Olliges on August 27, 1960 in Covington Ky 

Mr. Rinsch's youngest daughter Eliz~beth 
Ann, was married to Larry Max Jon~s of Roach­
dale, Ind. in a ceremony performed at her home 
on September 18, 1960. 

~ITH SINCERE SYMPATHY 

Our deepest sympathy is extended to the 
families and friends of the following alumni: 

Geraldine Hower Bundy of Menomonie Wis 
died on September 21, 1959. She was ~n al~a 
from the class of 1932. 

Miss Mildred Chacona of Syracuse N y 
died this past September of a strok~. •Miss 
Chacona, 133, taught at the Onondaga Valley 
Academy. 
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\cont.) 
One of our oldest alums, Mr. Louis Kittlaus, 

Sr., died recently in St. Louis at the age of 92. 
One of the pioneers in P.E. in this country, 
he volunteered his services to introduce P.E. 
in the St. Louis schools. In 1890 he was ap­
pointed director of P.E. at Central H.S., a 
post he held until his retirement in 1944. 
Our deepest sympathy is extended to his family 
and friends. 
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SPUTH SCHOLARSHIP AWARD 

We are happy to announce that t he second 
Dr. Carl B. Sputh Memorial Scholarship has 
been awarded to Miss Judy Moore from Indiana­
polis. Given to a worthy Junior, selected by 
the Normal College faculty , the Scholarship 
corranemorates the deep interest and untiring 
efforts of Dr. Sputh in behalf of the Normal 
College . 

Judy is a gr aduate of Pike High School and 
shows promise of becoming an outst anding 
member of our profession. 

IN APPRECIATION 

We wish to publicly thank those alumni 
who have so fa ithfully met their pledges for 
the Sputh Scholarship Fund . We realize full 
well that most teachers can not give great 
sums of money, but some of our people have 
been most generous. 

The George Wallentas are examples of 
alums who, having educated their own children 
and still feeling the importance of helping 
others, have pledged and fulfilled their 
pledge. There are others, t oo, but this is 
a ca se in point. Their loyalty and kindness 
will be long remembered. 

VERA ULBRICHT REPORTS FROM ST. LOUIS 

The St. Loui s phy eders were glad to see 
Walter Eberhardt back i n harness again. He 
spoke on the Importance of Conditioning Ex­
ercises at an In-Service meeting of St. Louis 
teachers. Then he had his helper, Henry 
Stroehr, conduct a class of students in some 
selected exercises, which Walter's daughter, 
Jean, demonstrated. 

Lelia Gunther first enjoyed a brief stay 
in Colorado this summer, then later visited 
the East coast, finishing up with a tour of 
Nova Scotia. The highlight of her trip, how­
ever, was the visit in the home of her niece 
Iris Hofmeister Cheney, and Iris' young son ' 
James, in Connecticut. ' 
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NEW SAILOOAT CHRISTENED THE HERMA N B 

One of the highlights of June Camp was the 
~hristening of the Herman B, our new sailboat, 
in honor of our most highly esteemed President 
Dr. Hennan B Wells. 

With students and faculty assembled on the 
T, Mrs. Clara Hester read the dedication 
speech and then christened the boat with 
genuine, bottled Elkhart Lake water while 
flash bulbs flashed and the film reeled on. 

Immediately a fter the serious ceremony 
was completed, (and following the very quick 
departure of the faculty from the T) a fairly 
normal development occurred. Someone pushed 
a student into the Lake, whereupon he took 
two with him! And so it wentJ Before it was 
over the majority of the men were well soaked. 
(How history repeats itselfl) 

That afternoon and evening the smell of 
drying wallets and shoe leather permeated the 
camp and mingled with the singing at the finaJ 
campfire. And as far as could be determined, 
no one lost anything- - not even his temper J 

LT. COL. FREDERICK PLOETZ HONORED 

Lt. Col. Frederick Ploetz was awarded the 
Air Defense Command Commendation Certificate 
r ecently for "commendable service" as com­
mander of a maintenance squadron at the 
Suffolk County Air Force Base. The award 
was presented to him at a parade ceremony at 
the base on Westhampton Beach, Long Island, 
New York, by Brig. Gen. Arthur c. Agan, 
cormnander of the New York Air Defense Sector. 

Col. Ploetz, 139, was formerly from 
Sheboygan, Wisconsin. His "enthusiasm, 
initiative and determination to overcome all 
obstacles in this operation reflected great 
credit upon himself, his organization and 
~he Eastern Air Defense Force." The 52nd 
Maintenance Squadron is a vital component 
of the 52nd Fighter Group at Suffolk County 
AFB whose mission is to protect the New York 
metropolitan area from hostile air attack. 
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STUDENT BODY IN THE YEAR 1960-61. 

We are happy t o report that we have a 
bumper crop of students this year at the 
Normal College. 

Forty freshmen, all fine looking students, 
have enrolled and are now busily engaged in 
learning the fundamentals of our profession. 
In thi s class are four second generation 
Nonna.lites: Patricia Flynn, daughter of the 
Carlton Flynns, Carol Siegman, daughter of 
Henry and Ruth (Lorenz) Siegman, David Lohse, 
son of Henry and Lola (Lennox) Lohse, and 
Thomas Sutton, son of Charles and Vera (Men­
apace) Sutton. 

We welcome all of our students and wish 
them well in their new venture. They have 
demonstrated a fine attitude already and will 
surely be a credit to our school. 

In addition to the forty Freshmen, we have 
twenty Sophomores who have returned, ten men 
and ten women. These students are hard work­
ing, cooperative and capable and are a credit 
to us already. 

Dean Arthur Daniels and Assistant Dean 
John Endwright recently visited our school 
to meet the student body. At that time, 
Dean Daniels mentioned that he wished he had 
60 more, just like oursl 

We know you will be interested in seeing 
this enlarged student body so plan now on 
Homecoming. 

Many thanks to the Alumni who have guided 
these young people to our school. Your loyal­
ty is recognized and is appreciated. Your 
reward is the knowledge that you have assisted 
in strengthening and insuring the future of 
our professi on. A more immediate award might 
be overhearing the many nice things that the 
students have said about those of you who 
have worked with theml They often speak in 
glowing termsl 

A teacher who is attempting to teach without 
inspiring the pupil with a desire to learn is 
hammering on cold iron. Horace Mann 
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Leon Pickens and Janet Hartle 

REMEMBER THE INDIAN CEREMONIES AT CAMP? 

This picture, taken last June by the camp­
fire, shows Chief Leon Pickens and Indian Maid 
Janet H<J!rtle posing by the totem pole. Does 
it bring back some pleasant memories to you? 

Despite much too much rain which caused 
innumerable interruptions of the program, 
June camp was a pleasant and enjoyable ex­
perience. Those wise in the ways of Wisconsin 
weather have said that this rainy June was 
long overdue and that, by the law of averages, 
next June camp should prove to have fine 
weather throughout most of the four weeks. 
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BOBBIE LARSEN REPORTS FROM CHICAGO 

Dear Classmates of 124--Don't forget that 
Homecoming will be held in Indianapolis this 
year, and we'd like to have a real class re­
union. Do try to join us. I've written to 
several regarding our class book. Please let 
me know where it is. 

The Pritzlaffs flew East this sU))lliler and 
visited family and friends. Their son, John, 
lost a part of his home in a tornado last June 
so he and his family drove the Pritzlaffs 
home and r emained here during the rebuilding. 

Bob Pegal and his wife flew to Wash. and 
l ater toured the Oregon and British Columbia 
area. They also enjoyed island hopping and 
water sports. 

Carolyn Wa sserman is enjoying her retirement. 
She and another sister who is retired drove 
through the Northwest and down to San Diego 
and Phoenix. 

Gretchen Stuart is now Mrs. F.clwin Osborn. 
She and her new dentist husband are living 
in Chickamauga, Georgia. Address: Box 183. 

Emil Rothe Jr. and wife drove through the 
Black Hills, Denver, Salt Lake City and the 
Rocky Mt. area. A slight accident to her made 
them return sooner than planned but she is 
fully recovered. 

A birdie told me that Bill Schaeffer spent 
his surnmer in the county jail. It wasn't 
what you are thinking~he was the relief teach­
er replacing those on vacation. He is also 
the Chairman of the 75th Anniversary of the 
Lincoln Turners. They are planning an ex­
citing program of activities. 

The Charlie Sieberts enjoyed their summer 
in Hawaii. How about teaching all of us the 
Hula at Homecoming? 

Mike Valentine was recreational director 
at Mt. Sinae pool this surruner while Ed Schalk 
was at LaFollott Park. Ed is also the Parade 
Marshall for Chicago. 

The family of Ernest Klafs, Sr. came to 
Chicago in June and they had a very happy, 
surprise reunion. 
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George Wallenta was a guard at the Brook­
field Zoo outside of Chicago. 

Our retired alums enjoyed their surraner in 
Wis. Al Diete was at Cable, and Ed Hall at 
Spooner. Ed says he feels better than he has 
in years , and Al has fully recovered from his 
eye surgery. 

As for 11\YSelf, I did the unusual. I stayed 
home, did needlepoint and all the do-it-yourself 
jobs that needed attention. It's a wonderful 
feeling to catch upl 

JRMA HAR'OON BECK REPORTS FROM DAVENPORT 

Ken Buttgen received his Master's degree 
from N.E. Missouri State Teachers College 
this summer. 

Hank Krambe ck is pursuing his Masters at 
the same institution and is slated to accomp­
lish just that next summer. 

Fred Frederickson is now swimming coach at 
the brand new West High in Davenport. 

Georgia Frederickson is scheduled at least 
once a week on a program at WOC-TV called 
"Especially For You" where she gives instruc­
tion and demonstrations for Physical Fitness. 
I was delighted to watch her while I was sit­
ting at home this summer. 

My daughter was transferred from Rock Is­
land Arsenal to Vandenberg Air Force Base 
early this sUllll'Iler. She 1 s on a civilian status 
Following in-service training on IBM machines 
she received further training on the RCA-501 
Data Processing Machines. 

I nomaded through Wisconsin this SUlIDller, 
but never did get near Elkhart Lake. Will 
try that ere too many summers pass. 

PAY YOUR ALUMNI DUES 

RAY ZIMLICH, TREASURER 

6125 N. HAVERFORD 

INDIANAPOLIS, INDIANA 
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ELIZABETH RUPERT AND BETTY MADDEN REPORT 
FROM SYRACUSE 

Lt. Col. Norma M. Flachsland, deputy com­
mander of the Women's Army Corps at Ft.McClellan 
received the Army Cozmnendation Medal for meri­
torious service. Lt. Col. Flachsland retired 
from the service in August, 1960. Many congrat­
ulations are due her for her fine record. 

She seems to have the wanderlust for she 
returned home early in August and then was off 
for Europe on Sept. 1st to England Germany 
the Passion Play and then returned, by way of 
Paris. Is this wanderlust due to having 
traveled so much during the years in service 
o~ could the ~ean 1 s old favorite of having 
his classes sing 11To Wander is a Glorious Joy" 
while marching around the gyiµ have something 
to do with it? 

Harold C. Quinlan 120, is 11 dean 11 of the P.E. 
department of the Syracuse Public Schools, out­
ranking all other members of the department in 
years of service "."1-~h his 40 years of teaching. 
He also holds a sl.llll.lar record as senior member 
of the faculty of his school, having taught at 
Theodore Roosevelt Jr. H.S. since 1927. 

The following have teaching assignments in 
schools just out of Syracuse. 

Jim Menapace i s at West Geness H.S. 
William Luttinger is at Liverpool, N.Y . 
A~ Knieser is at North Syracuse H.S. 
Bill and Al are working hard to have a new 

gym built at the Turn Hall. 
During the past summer, Bill Luttinger had 

charge of the new swizmning pool at Drumlin's 
Country Club. 

. Walter Black 150, is the proud papa of Mark, 
Jl.lllrlly and Mary. After graduation from I.u., 
he.taught at the Syracuse Turners and in 1952 
joined the Syracuse Public Schools. Re taught 
P.E. and coached at Vocational H.S. In Jan. 
1958 he was appointed guidance counselor at 
Theo. Roosevelt Jr. H.S. He keeps his hand 
in sports by officiating football and gymnas­
tics and aids in swimming programs during 
summers for the Recreation Department. 
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Charles Sutton, 141, a~er graduation 
taught six months at Onterio, N.Y. Then a~er 

three years in the service he returned to Ont­
ario for two years, moved to Syracuse in '48 
and taught for eight years at Porter Jr. H.S. 
In 1956 he was appointed guidance ccunselor 
at Lincoln Jr. ~.s. and served there for two 
years. He was then appointed Vice Principal 
of Valley High School in 1958 and in 1959 was 
returned to Lincoln as Principal. This fall, 
Vera (Menapace) and Charlie's son, Tom is 
enrolled at the Normal College. 

Betty Madden, 125 is another who has le~ 
the ranks of P.E. teachers. She found going 
back to school at her 11old age 11 pretty rough 
but with night and Saturday morning classes 
and a few summers at Syracuse u. she managed 
to meet the requirements for certification 
in Guidance. She was appointed a counselor 
in September 1957, and in September 158 Girls' 
Counselor at Theo. Roosevelt Jr. H.S. This 
last appointment was like going home, she had 
taught P.E. at that school for 29 years. She 
now meets her former students' children, and 
probably soon, the grandchildren! 
(Many thanks to Betty Madden for assisting in 
reporting the news from Syracuse.) 

SOPHIE .LESSING REPORTS FROH CLEVELAND 

Seems as though Florida has a particular 
attraction to Clevelanders. Hilda Wagner 
has made a change to St . Petersburg where 
she is teaching physical education at a H.S • 
Dick Heeschen has a fellowship at Florida 
State U. so he and his family are now living 
in Tallahassee. 

Carl Lakosky has replaced Otto Eckl, Jr. 
as part time instructor at the Cleveland 
East Side Turners. This is in addition to 
Carl's regular position as English instructor 
at West H.S. in Cleveland. Even after those 
years away from the field, seems as though 
you can tell a Normal College background­
wonder why? 
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HELEN WOELFLE REPORTS FROM BUFFALO 

In May, 1960, Chester Lesniak, physical 
education teacher at McKinley Vocational H.3. 
was installed as President of Alpha Psi 
Chapter of Phi Delta Kappa, international 
honorary educational fraternity of State u. 
College of Education at Buffalo, N.Y. 

William s. Hubbard, Principal of School 72 
has been elected President of the Public 
School Athletic League of Buffalo for the year 
1960-61. Elected to the Board of Directors 
for the terms of two years were Hubert Lee 
and George Geoghan. Also serving on the 
Board are Ray Glunz, Bill McColgan, Louis 
Goldstein and Helen Woelfle. 

At the National Council meeting of the 
American Turners, held in Chicago on Feb. 20, 
1960, the Council awarded the American Turner 
Key for Distinguished Service to George J. 
Jacquin, First Vice President of the American 
Turners. During the Western N.Y. District 
Convention held in Buffalo, this award was pre­
sented by the Vice President of the Buffalo 
Turners, John Stocker, also a recipient of this 
award. Andy Lascari and Henry Kumpf, Sr., 
forraer recipients, were also present. 

Ruth Baecher has returned to teaching at 
Bennett H.5. a~er a lengthy illness. 

On October 5, 1960, the Elementary Men's 
Physical Education Associat ion honored their 
Supervisor, Ray Glunz , at an informal dinner. 
The occasion was not for Ray's position but 
for his disposition. 

LESTER BECOMES A DOCTOR 

In May of 1960, R. Anton Lester, Jr., was 
graduated from the College of Osteopathy and 
Surgery in Kirksville, Missouri. Dr. Lester 
had entered the Normal College in the fall of 
1939 and had joined the Royal Canadian Air 
Force in 194l. He was later transferred to 
the U.3. Army Air Corps. 

In 1943 he married Jeanne Watkin of Buffalo 
and they now have three children. 

Best wishes for success in this new careerl 
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BILL MCCOLGAN REPORTS FROM BUFFALO 

Mr. Carl Baer, 116, and Mrs. Sarah Whitte­
more Mann, '25, have retired a~er years of 
outstanding service to the Buffalo school 
system. They will be missed, but they go 
with the best wishes of everyone who has known 
them, especially the boys and girls they serv­
ed so well. 

Mrs. Mann started her te~ching in the ele­
mentary school::; of Buffalo in 1925. In 1951 
she was assigned to Fosdich-Masten Girls Voc­
ational School, where she spent the remainder 
of her teaching years doing an excellent job 
with this group of girls. Mrs. Mann is plan­
ning to spend a great deal of time in Florida. 

Mr. Baer started his teaching career at the 
Meridan, Conn. Turners and the Meridan H.S. 
In 1917 he was with the N.Y. City Turners, 1911 
in service, 1919 in the Akron Ohio Turners, 
1920 at Niagara Falls H.~. and from 1921 to 
1960 he was in the Buffalo Public Schools. 
Carl was assigned to school #78 in 1928 and 
finished his career there in 1960. 

The following Normal College men are busy 
with their cross country teams: 

Bennett--Elmer Rosenthal 
Grover Cleveland--George Kuhn 
Kensington--Ralph DuQuin 
Riverside--Ronald Moody 
Burgard--Randolph Mineo 
Seneca--Henry Thayer 

Russell Garcia at Burgard and George Kalb­
fleisch at East H.S. are coaching football. 

A NEW BOOK FOR ELEMENTARY PHYSICAL EDUCATION 

We recommend "Physical E.d.ucation for Today's 
Boys and Girls" by Gladys Andrews, Jeannette 
Saurborn and Elsa Schneider, published by 
Allyn and Bacon, Boston. It contains interest­
ing philosophy, excellent varied activities and 
is very practical. 

A sound mind in a sound body is a thing to be 
prayed for. Decimus Juvenal 
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MARTHA GABLE REPORTS FROM PHILADELPHIA 

Grover Mueller, Director of Physical Educa­
tion in the Philadelphia Public Schools, divid­
ed his time between cutting down trees in the 
Maine woods and working on material for the 
American College of Sports Medicine . He is 
associated with Dr. Joseph Wolffe , well known 
cardiologist who is also active in this inter­
national sports medicine organization. 

Dr. Henry Schneider is President of the 
Medical School Alwnni, Temple University. 

Florence Bergmeister spent some time this 
sununer at Brant Beach, New Jersey. 

Emmy Ellis Angerman is teaching remedial 
physical education at High School for Girls 

Dr. Armin Steche~ has an ever-increasing 
practice in Havertown, Pa., a suburb of Phil. 

Martha A. Gable spent a week on the campus 
of Indiana University as a consultant to the 
workshop pr eparing teachers for the Midwest 
Airborne TV Project, which will begin early 
in 1961 in six midwest states. In August, 
she spent three weeks in Rome and served as 
the American judge for Women 1 s Gymnastics. 

MR. HESSLER VISITS 

It was our pleasure at school recently to 
have a visit from Harry H. Hessler from Cin­
cinnati. Mr. Hessler had attended the Normal 
College summer sessions for a period of nine 
years as did his wife, Eleanor C. Hauck Hessler. 

We were sorry to learn that Mrs. Hessler 
had died on September 8, 1960. Mr. and Mrs. 
Hessler had worked closely together since 
they left the Normal College in 1920. For 30 
years they had maintained a dance studio in 
Cincinnati and numbered among their pupils 
both Doris Day and Vera Ellen. In addition 
to the dance work, they had both taught in 
the parochial schools there. 

Mr. Hessler was pleased to watch a sopho­
more class in dancing and conunented favorably 
about the students. 

We are always happy when our alums return 
to visit us. It is good to know that they 
remember and still care. 
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ROBERT FLANffiIN REPORTS FROM LOS ANG:C:IBS 

Bob forwarded news of Inez (Lemmon) Lang, 
118, who is now living in Santa Monica, Cal. 

She reports she is finishing her last 
year of teaching and will retire in June, •61, 
after 18 years at Santa Monica H.S. in the 
Girls' Physical Education Department. 

Mrs. Lang tells us that she often thinks 
of her Normal College days and of the early 
morning swimming classes held at the Hoosier 
Athletic Club Pool (as she now enjoys the 
pool at her apartment) . Her early struggles 
with the college sw:inmine classes have been 
rewarded for she finds great enjoyment in her 
daily swims. 

Mrs. Lang requested that she be remembered 
to the 'old t imers' and closed with the com­
ment, "Those were great days under great Emil 
Rath and Elsa Hein,11 

Bob reports on himself to a very limited 
degree. He spent a couple of weeks in Yosemite 
last summer where he thoroughly enjoyed relax­
ing and catching the full quota of fish. He 
advocates Yosemite for a fine vacation place. 

Bob enjoys his 15 month old granddaughter­
in fact he sounds very much like a typical 
grandfatherJ 

MRS. ELSA HOYLER TUTHILL VISITS 

We so enjoyed having Elsa Tuthill visit the 
College recently. Now that her daughter, Ruth, 
is teaching Science and Physical Education at 
Eastwood Junior High School in Indianapolis 
we hope to see her more often. 

El.sa has another daughter who is also 
through college and a son, now in the 8th grade. 
Mr. and Mrs. Tuthill live in Old Hickory, Tenn­
essee just 5 miles outside of Nashville. While 
Elsa is no longer teaching, she most certainly 
reports a very full and happy life. 
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NEWS FROM HERE AND THERE 

Dor othy Martin is teaching health and phy­
sical education at Sacred Heart H.S . in Ind­
i anapolis. 

Juanita Davis Lennox is teaching physical 
education at North Central H. S. in Indianapo­
lis. 

David Mather is teaching Dr iver Education 
in the Cincinnati Public Schools after having 
completed a tour of duty with the Navy as a 
Lt. j.g. 

Edgar Joe White has moved from the Indiana­
polis Schools to the Metropolitan School Dis­
trict of 11/arren Township as a fifth grade 
teacher. 

Barret Diehl has also left the Indianapolis 
Schools and i s now t he new principal at 

Lowell School in Warren Tovmship . 
Henry Lohse, formerly principal at Lowell, 

has moved to Moor head Elementary School as a 
principal there. 

Bob -1ayberry has accepted a new position 
with a Cerebral Palsy Clinic in Michigan . We 
would like to hear more of this assignment. 

Betty Lou Roth Olliges is teaching in Ind­
ianapolis now after resigning from the Cin­
cinnati system. Her husband Larry is enrolled 
as a freshman at the Normal College. 

Jerry Jacquin, 1 60, has accepted a job in 
a high school in the Highland Park area. 

Betty Dressel Poling is now teaching Phy­
sical Education at the elementary level in 
the Sloan school system near Buffalo. 

Hilda Wagner is tea ching physical education 
at the North East High School in St. Petersburg. 

Albina Macyauskas Walsh is again teaching 
several days a week at East H. S. in Cleveland, 

Alan Hart is teaching elementary children 
physical education in t he Rochester system. 

Miss Elaine Scanlan is the executive direc­
t or for the Sheboygan , Wis., Local Council 
of Girl Scouts. She took up her new duties 
last April. 

If you are surprised at the number of our 
maladies, count our cooks. Lucius Seneca 
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Barbara Vargo mailed a card from Hawaii on 
July 18, saying that Hawd.ii was almost as 
wonderful as Brosius. 

On July 25, Vi Wirth mailed a card from 
the same place saying that the weather was 
wonderful and the scenery beautiful. 

Now we ar e wondering if by any chance the 
two alums bumped into each other over there, 
or even knew that the other was there. Strang 
er things have happened. 

Dr . Fritz Rohdes and wife Margie (LaRue) 
are living in Indianapolis again as he has 
taken a residency at the I.u. Medical Center. 
They now have three sons-Geofrey, Fritzie 
and Jonathon, who goes by the name of Hansy. 
(pronounced HuntsyJ) 

CHAMPIONSHIP GOLF 

Sandy Spuzich, '59, of Indianapolis has 
chalked up an enviable record in the field of 
golf. 

During the past season she won the Indiana· 
polis Women's Amateur Golf Championship was 
runner-up in the Indiana State Women's Ama­
teur Golf Tournament and was runner-up in the 
Women's Western Amateur Golf Tournament 0 

Sandy's success was recognized recently 
by the Indianapolis Chamber of Collllllerce when 
at the Annual Awards Dinner, she was present~ 
ed with the "Ammy" Award for being the 
Outstanding Woman Golfer for the state of Ind· 
iana. 

Many congratulations from all of us. 

* * * * * * 
Max Moreillon, the gal apt to do the unusual 

flew to Portland, Oregon in August just to 
take a short course in Driver Education Th 
she flew on to Seattle to enroll in another en 
short course in the same subject. Broad Ri le 
Hi~h School students should become crackerj~~ 
drivers! 
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ESTHER BOE'ITCHER AND ESTHER HEIDEN REPORT 
FROM MIDIA UKEE 

Although Louis Zinsmeister has retired 
from the Milwaukee School System, he is now 
Principal of a Catholic School, St. Vincent 
De Paul. 

Harold Hahn is teaching in Milwaukee and 
living in a very nice trailer. He has pur­
chased a piece of land up north and hopes to 
retire there someday. 

Esther Heiden spent 10 days of her vaca­
tion in Jamaica. While there, two especialJJ" 
exciting experiences which she had were 
diving for coral (she picked some off the 
bottom of the sea) and renting a Hillmann 
to go on a sight seeing excursion. Her de­
scriptions of this trip in a compact car 
with right hand drive are so vivid and sound 
like lots of funJ 

Esth~r (Plischke) Boettcher with husband 
Herb and son Todd traveled 7CXXJ miles during 
the month of August, stopping briefly at the 
following places: Glacier National Park, 
Waterton Park, Banff, Lake Louise, Jasper 
National Park, Mt . Rainier, Spokane, Olympic 
National Park, Victoria BC, Portland, Mt. 
Hood, Sun Valley, Salt Lake City and east 
towards home. Breath-t.aking scenery and 
hundreds of fascinating experiences all 
along the way. One week before this trip, 
Esther and Todd accompanied Mr. and Mrs. 
Plischke on a trip east to visit Esther's 
b~other, Dr. Elmer Plischke (head of the 
history department at the University of .Mary­
land.) This trip took them through the Blue 
Ridge Mountains and the Smokies and back 
home on the Pennsylvania Turnpike, totaling 
about JO<X> miles. 

* * * * * 
On October 1, Mabelle (Lanky Muenster) 

Schueler took off for California to visit her 
daughter, Ina. Since no plane disasters have 
occurred, we take it for granted that she has 
returned safel,y. We expect her for Homecoming! 
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ONE WAY STREET MAY BE CONFUSING 

The following diagram is shown for your 
convenience. Those who live here find it con­
fusing, so out-of-cowners may find this helpful. 

... , . 
~ •ll' ',. ' ! 

' -N-
t 

Parking in the lot east of the College may 
or may not be permitted. If not, the parking 
lot in back of the Murat may be used for a 
small fee. Street parking permitted within 
certain hours. 
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FROM OUrt IN'FclIBSTING MAIL DEPARTMENT 

Isabelle Hutchinson writes: 
I'm back in the Sunny South, after a wild 

hurricane , Donna. I was beginning to wonder 
if I would see the green trees of Indiana 
againl It was my first hurricane and I hope 
the l ast one. Believe me, I was scared. We 
were without lights and water for a week. 
Everything in the house was filled with water 
before Donna hit. ·e had the tub, every buck­
et, anything that would hold water, filled. 
Flashlights were the main source of light. 
We did have a gasoline lantern that helped. 
It was like camping again, the only differ­
ence being that we had warnings not to go 
outside. Everything is back to normal here 
in Tampa, but several places are :;till dig­
ging out from under all the ruins. 

I ' m busy teaching 300 juni or high gals. 
we have 1450 in our school. At the present 
t ime I 1m giving the AAHPER Physical Fitness 
Test . All the county has to give the test 
to every boy and girl in P.E. classei. After 
we finish t he test we go into volleyball. We 
have 160 girls in one period; this is a mess 
when they try to dr ess in our tiny dressing 
room. We do have three teachers which helps 
cut down on the load. We have a fine school 
and a wonderful progr am will be coming up 
t his year. I finally got some mats and will 
and will be starting a gymnastic program. 
The new teacher is very much interested in 
dance and is wonderful in modern, tap and 
social dancing . The other gal likes sports. 
This year we are rotating our gr oups to the 
different teachers when it comes to these 
activities. We want to see how it will work. 
Our dance program is co-educational. The 
men work with us which I am very pleased to 
see and only wish more men would cooperate 
in this way. 

I 1m sorry I didn't get to see you before 
I left, but going to school and working on 
the playground didn 1t leave much time. I 
left Bloomington, went to Orlando and played 
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with the softball team I was on. Glad I did 
for we won the Florida State Championship. I 
am now playing on a volleyball team and bowl­
ing in a league. I really love it. 

Guess school will be in session by now. 
Hope you have a very successful yea.ro You 
know me-I'm for Nonnal College all the way. 

Love, Isabelle 

FROM KI.KI AND ED FEDOSKY 

I was just thinking about Normal College 
and wondering when the Bulletin would be com­
ing so I could catch up on the latest news. 

The past two years we have been in Schen­
ectady, N.Y where Ed was swimming coach at 
Union College. We enjoyed it and made many 
wonderful friends. But we were looking for 
a chance to get back to the mid-west and now 
we a.re at Kansas State U. where Ed is teach­
ing and coaching the swimming team. The cam­
pus looks much like Bloomington and we feel 
at home already. 

Ever since our first year at Normal, we 
have been at Camp Shishebogama in Wis. This 
past summer was our last as Mr. F. sold the 
property after J3 summers there. We did re­
t ain property with lake frontage so that each 
of the kids will have a spot to build a cottag1 
as we intend to do also. Spent a couple of 
fine days with Janie and Paul Voisard and 
their fine family who have recentl,y bought 
property near ours. 

Our children are growing and happy. Eddie 
the fisherman is 5, Susan the swimmer is 4 
and Scott the football player is 2. We a.re 
just a half block from the campus and the 
pool and we can hardly keep the kids out of 
the water. We have a big house with 8 boys 
renting rooms, so there is never a dull 
moment. 

Say hello to everyone for us. Sone day we 
hope to be in Indianapolis when Normal is open. 
Usually we are there for a few days in the 
sunnner. 

Regards to all, Kiki and Ed 
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C.L.H. TRAVELS AGAIN 

I managed a short trip this summer. I went 
back to Camp Brosius f or the closing.sessions 
of Children 1 s Camp. I found the campers in 
tears, hating to leave. Norman Schulte and his 
staff had done a superb job. 

I had the pleasure of spending several days 
with my dear friend, Maybelle Schueler. We had 
a wonderful time-mostly laughing. Just join 
Lanlq' for sheer fun. She is good for a laugh, 
anyt)JUe. 

From New Holstein we drove north around Lake 
Michigan and over the new bridge at Mackinac 
Straits. We also took the ferry to Mackinac 
Island where I had the pleasure of visiting 
Anne (Greve) Lund at her sununer home near Grand 
Hotel. What a place to spend one's swmnerl 
Anne and I had a fine visit for several hours 
until I had to return to the ferry. 

On my way down the west side of Michigan 
we stopped at Four Lodge where we saw Pauline 
and Charlie Salwasser, Betty Lou Roth and Jan 
Hartle, all busy at work with their camp respon­
sibilities. 

From Four Way we drove on to Camp Fairwood 
to visit briefly with Lou Roth. He was be­
moaning the fact that wife "Mutzie" had left 
him alone to go back to Covington to prepare 
for B.L.'s wedding. Mutzie and Lou have always 
worked as a team. 

Indiana University Normal College A.G.u. 
1+15 E. Michigan Street 

Any vacation is wonderful, even if short, 
if one can rediscover one's old friends--and 
there are none finer than those made in the 
Nonnal College. 

Clara Hester 

IT 1S A SMA LL . ORLD l 

A friend of' ~ sister's met Herman Schmitt 
(Dr. Schmitt now) at a country club in Pitts­
burgh . To his amazement she had reard of our 
school since her home is in Plainfiel d, Ind. 
Remember Herman and his famous wrestling 
match with a mat? 

C. L. H. 

As a rule man is a fool, 
When it'~ hot he wants it cool, 
When it 1 s cool he wants it hot, 
Always wanting what is not.-Anonymous 
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